
 

   

   PUBLIC REVIEW PROCESS 

 

 Class 1 Air Quality Operating Approval 

  issued under the Clean Air Act 
 

 

Effective March 23, 2023, the Interim Summary of Issues and Responses and a draft 
approval are available regarding the renewal of the Approval to Operate for the Twin 
Rivers Paper Company Inc. mill in Edmundston, New Brunswick.  
 
Please note that the “Interim Summary” takes into consideration comments that were 
received by March 9, 2023. This is also a reminder that the 120-day public comment 
period regarding this facility ends on May 26, 2023. 
 

Information on how to get documentation, or provide comments can be obtained by 
contacting: 

• Susan Tao, Senior Approvals Engineer, Department of Environment and 
Local Government, P.O. Box 6000, Marysville Place, Fredericton, NB, E3B 
5H1, Telephone: (506) 453-7945, Email: Susan.Tao@gnb.ca  

• Any regional Environment office or by accessing the Web Site on the 
Internet at www.gnb.ca/environment 

 
Information regarding technical aspects of this approval, the facility, and its operation 
may also be directed to: 

• Eric Carrier, Environment and Technical Manager, Twin Rivers Paper 
Company Inc., 27 Rice Street, Edmundston, NB E3V 1S9, Telephone: (506) 
737-2359, Email: eric.carrier@twinriverspaper.com 
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